
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Subway, Spring Valley 

June 19, 2017 

 

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Larry and Sharolyn Johnson, Ken Majeski, Barb Fritz-

Muhlhausen, Chuck and Carol Gregg, Ron Wilkens, and guest Nathan Green 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson. 

 

Secretary's Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen.  Motion to approve the Secretary's Report by Tina 

Huppert, second by Chuck Gregg. Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer's Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer's Report by Chuck 

Gregg, second by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Guest Nathan Green, town of Oak Grove, inquired about opening up road routes in the Town of Oak 

Grove. President Larry Johnson explained the procedure. Discussion took place of possible road routes to 

get from Oak Grove into Trimbelle. Nathan then left to attend the Planning Commission meeting to get 

ATV routes on July Town Board meeting.  

 

More volunteers are needed to do security at the Pierce County Fair Truck and Tractor Pull. Jerry Johnson 

and Ron Wilkens were added to the list. We still need more volunteers. 

 

President Larry Johnson informed the group that County N is now signed. 

 

President Johnson has not taken the skid loader down to the Richardson property yet  due to wet 

conditions. Chuck Gregg commented it is very rough. Larry will talk to Richardsons about putting silo 

staves down on the trail. There is also a mud puddle in the railroad bed in Spring Valley that needs to be 

filled in. Volunteers are needed to help repair these two areas. 

 

New Business: 

 

ATV/UTV travel on County K was brought up for discussion. An option would be to come in from the 

north so people could get in and out of Trenton.  

 

Members Comments:  

 

Sheldon Huppert reported that he mowed the trail on the Westfield property. Thank you Sheldon!!! 

 

The next meeting will be Monday, July 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Longbranch in Elmwood. Motion by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Tina Huppert, to adjourn the meeting at 6:47 p.m. Motion passed. Members 

encouraged to ride your ATV to the next club meeting.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

 

 


